KIMBER's UPDATE - MARCH 2025



Thank you for your prayers for my recent visits to West Central Asia. After almost a year of installing and testing the replacement transmitter, it is now up and running. Every evening it's broadcasting the Gospel to: Iran, Iraq, Syria, Ukraine, and Southern Russia. We've been receiving encouraging reports about the clarity of the signal. Please pray these broadcasts will be effective in reaching out to the lost, and building Christians up in their faith.

As is normal for a large project, the transmitter had several teething problems. During its first week of operation it failed 3 times - fortunately while I was still on-site. It then worked well for 5 weeks before failing again. Unfortunately, we were not able to find the fault remotely, so I quickly travelled back to West Central Asia. It took over a day to find the fault, but only 10 minutes and 50 pence in parts to repair. Please pray that the transmitter will now be reliable.

One listener wrote:

"I've passed over from the darkness to the light of Jesus after listening to your TWR program. The program has been my anchor and now I'm telling others about Jesus. It is being shared widely and is changing many lives. Thank you and we appreciate your efforts and follow up".

Please pray for my forthcoming engineering visit to our Eswatini transmitter site. I'm booked to travel there on 22nd March and expect to be away almost 3 weeks.